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SUBJECT: DOJ Change in Dissemination Criteria for Dual Prints - Livescan: Application Type 
TCC/Teacher Credentialing (Replaces Coded Correspondence 16-11) 

Summary: 
The Department of Justice (DOJ) has notified the Commission on Teacher Credentialing (CTC) that 
effective October 20, 2016, they will no longer provide any response for background checks with 
the (Dual) Live Scan application type: TCC/Teacher Credentialing.  DOJ notified the CTC that the 
effective date changed to October 20, 2016 from October 24, 2016. 

Key Provisions: 
In an effort to ensure compliance with California statute, specifically Education Code section 
44332.6, effective October 20, 2016, background checks submitted by a County Office of 
Education (COE) or School District (SD) for the Temporary County Certificate (TCC) applicant type 
will no longer result in a background check response to the Commission on Teacher 
Credentialing. As a result, when a COE or SD requests a background check for a TCC applicant 
type, the response will only be provided to the agency requesting the background check.  

Important Dates: 
The effective date of this change will be October 20, 2016. 

Source: 
Education Code Section 44332.6  

References: 
Office of the Attorney General, Department of Justice: https://oag.ca.gov/fingerprints/agencies 
 
Contact Information: 
For questions regarding this change, contact DOJ at: appagencyquestions@doj.ca.gov 
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